


However, simply put, their noise is far too loud when it can be heard clearly across a major 

intersection and into the neighborhood homes. Regardless of the time of day or type of day 

(weekday vs weekend), it violates the Tucson noise ordinance levels and is disruptive. If my 

peace is being disturbed at these volumes, I can only imagine how their closer neighbors on 

campus and other community businesses/partners (including UAPD) around the house must feel. 

My request is that their music be kept significantly lower and taken inside, to be respectful of 

their campus and community neighbors. I do want to note that while this has happened multiple 

times each month since the start of the school year, it is thankfully not an everyday occurrence, 

nor have I experienced any disturbance from any other fraternity or sorority houses on campus at 

this time.” 

Next Steps:  

1. The Greek Standards Board requests a written explanation from Phi Gamma Delta 

regarding the incident in question. The explanation is due to the Greek Standards Board 

email (gsb.chiefjustice@gmail.com) by Wednesday, November 13th, 2024, at noon.  

  

2. The hearing for your case is currently scheduled for 6:00 pm on Wednesday, November 

13th, 2024. The Board encourages you to bring persons whom you think would present 

relevant information regarding this matter. The hearing will take place in room 412 in the 

student union, across from the CSIL.  

  

3. As part of the forthcoming hearing, your chapter has the right to a fair process. Fair 

process rights are as follows:   

1. Right to be notified, in writing, of all charges.   

2. Right to present a response, including the calling of witnesses   

3. Right to question witnesses   

4. Right to be accompanied by an advisor for advisory purposes only, but not for 

representation   

5. Right to be notified, in writing, of all findings and sanctions imposed   

6. Right to appeal the decisions   

  

4. The Greek Standards Board will then conclude with a decision based on the information 

presented at the hearing. The Board will inform your chapter on its decision within two 

days of the hearing.   

  

5. If the chapter wishes to appeal the decision of the Board, you are required to do so in 

writing within ten days of the date on the decision letter.   

  

It is the intention of the Greek Standards Board to investigate all sides of the issue 

thoroughly, and to reach the most appropriate conclusion. If you have any questions about 

the process, please do not hesitate to contact me at gsb.chiefjustice@gmail.com.  

  

Interfraternally,   



  

  

Chief Justice   

Greek Standards Board  

 

 




